
 

Dear Parents/Carers & Students, 

I hope this Newsletter finds you all well. It has been a 

long time since March when we were all together. I am 

so very proud of the way we, as a school community 

have cooperated and managed this most unusual time. 

The Government is continuing to monitor the situation 

and advise us about how to proceed and we are following 

the guidelines as much as we can. Thank you for 

communicating with your child’s teacher and keeping the 

home learning 

going. From 

next week 

there will be 

a combination 

of learning 

from home & 

coming to 

school. Please 

stay in touch 

with the school to keep up with the instructions so we 

can all safely see this phasing back to our routine as 

soon as possible. On a happy note, the landscaping work 

has been progressing nicely and as you can see from the 

photos, our playground has been transformed! There 

are new gardens , pathways and decking for all to enjoy. 

Some more planting and extending the gardens beds will 

continue until it’s all done. Can’t wait for you to enjoy it. 

(Mrs Rieger, Principal) 

   

 

 

 

 

Term 2 Week 2                                        5 May 2020 

CALENDAR - TERM 2 2020 NOTES  

Date Time & Event Please regularly check Skool Bag 

for messages and Seesaw – these 

communication tools will keep you 

informed. 

May Ramadan month 

Sun 10/5 Mother’s Day 

From Mon 11/5 Phase 1 of, Managed Return to School, begins-

Students at School at Least 1 day per week 

Winter Uniform available 
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SOME SAFETY MEASURES IN OUR OFFICE AREA: 

When you visit the office, you will notice there are some new protocols to follow. We ask for your 

cooperation and patience. I know you will understand that we are following the best practices in 

order to keep staff, students and the community safe. 

 

1. No more than 4 people in the foyer       * Winter Uniform on display (gold skivvy not sold at school)     

2. Stand or sit on the spots clearly marked 

3. Use Efptos whenever possible to minimise money handling by you and staff 

4. Use hand sanitiser provided, if required 

5. Please leave the foyer as soon as your business has been taken care of 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We are at Phase 0, going into Phase 1 on 11/5/20…….. 



I hope you find this information re literacy helpful & easy to follow. 

 



REMINDER: School Photos postponed until Term 3.  

New Date: Wednesday 9/9/20.  

More information about this closer to the date. 

 

 

*Louie made a 

special visit to see 

the plants and the 

new spaces. He 

really missed seeing 

the girls and boys 

but promised he’ll 

come back when 

everything gets 

back to routine. A 

big Louie hello to 

you all and he says, 

‘Wash you hands 

often and stay 

home if you’re not 

feeling well’. 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is our school program that aims to help in creating safe, 

effective teaching and learning environments. For more  

information on PBL go to http://www.pbl.schools.nsw.edu.au/about-pbl 

This week’s school value is:  A NA  

A Note for students-It’s very important to remember our PBL 

values at all times, especially as we are home with family 

and we may be getting a bit bored or cranky. I know you 

know how to be polite, kind, fair, tolerant.   

 

 

More Landscaping News…. 

PBL NEWS & THIS WEEK’S SCHOOL VALUE 

http://www.pbl.schools.nsw.edu.au/about-pbl


All P&C activities and meetings are on hold until further notice. 

I have been communicationg with the P&C President and keeping in touch with the news from the 

community. I know many of you and your families are in the middle of Ramadan. I hope you are 

enjoying this special time with less running around in your day than usual.  

 

 Last note: 

Don’t forget to stay at home as much as possible and reduce 

the number of people you come in contact with.              

Hand washing is still the most effective way of stopping 

germs from spreading, so don’t forget to encourage children 

to do this regularly. 

 

Stay well, stay positive, cheerful and patient.   

Stay in touch….very important! 

 

 

P&C NEWS 


